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       Learning t ogether - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrat ing difference – 

enriching community 
 

Introduction 
The purpose of this newsletter is to provide a chance for reflection about things we have done, as 

well as giv ing some pointers towards exciting activities on the horizon. 

The first term provided us all with the opportunity to get to know each other better and get used to 

the way things work in new classes. Hopefully there weren’t any major changes, more just a new 

relationship to develop between your child, yourself and the new teacher! 

I f you haven’t been in to see what we do during Time to Think (8.35-8.50am) please feel free to v isit 

or if you need a more private chat about something, your child’s teacher will be able to offer you 

a suitable appointment at another time. I f you’re uncertain about who to contact, Miss Shopland 

is the Learning Leader in Year 5 and it’s me, Mr Hankin, in Year 6. I f we are busy and you just want 

to pass something on quickly, feel free to mention it to our Learning Partner, Mrs Hodgson.  

 

Our Shared Aim 
All of the people involved in our Phase, children and adults alike, have been working hard to build 

relationships with each other. We know each other really well, having enjoyed residential visits, 

class trips and lots of learning opportunities together. We have all spent lots of valuable time 

finding out about great learning behaviours we like to show when working with others, and how 

we can improve what we bring personally to group learning opportunities. We are currently 

learning that it’s ‘good to be me’ where we recognise that we are all unique, brilliant human 

beings and we all have something to bring to our learning community. We genuinely believe in 

that community and hope if you have anything on your mind, that you could comfortably share 

that with us. We don’t always get it right: when we trust that partnership though, we can solve our 

problems quicker and our children can enjoy learning and achieve even more. 
 

Curriculum 
Our whole team are working hard to prov ide a full and varied curriculum to all of our learners. We 

have spent a lot of our assembly time each day, thinking about our SEAL learning. SEAL stands for 

Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning. These sessions really do help us to become better 

human beings, appreciating difference around us as we help each other to become better 

learners on our journey of understanding. 

We have an ongoing focus on Reading and Contact books and we really want them to be useful 

to you. They can be used as an opportunity for you to communicate with us if you can’t get in to 

pass a message on. They also prov ide a place to record reflections about reading. I  cannot stress 

enough the importance of regular reading: research shows that the majority of primary school 

children who read regularly and reflect upon that reading are successful in life - full stop! Many of 

our children and families are encouraging reading in such a supportive way that we are really 

enjoying being part of that reading relationship with you. Every teacher in our Phase spends time 

each week helping to grow this relationship by commenting on the reading that has taken place. 

Remember to use the Reading & Contact book – there is lots of extra information at the back. I f 

you need a bit more support with any aspect of reading, please contact an adult in school and 

we would be only too pleased to help you further. 

Finally a reminder of the messages we have developed so far this year that help children get 

ready to learn. You can use them at home too, to encourage and support your child further: 

 

Don’t give up!          Give new things a go!           It’s okay to make mistakes – that’s how we learn! 

 

                                    Challenge is good!                    Believe in yourself – you can do it! 

 

                       Everyone can be a great learner – it’s how hard you try that counts! 

 



Year 5 information 
Following our fantastic start 

to the year, we have been 

really enjoying getting stuck 

into our learning in year 5! 

We’ve been enjoying setting 

our classroom up to create 

the best learning spaces, 

like our counting zone to 
help us practice our times 

tables and maths fluency skills.  

We’ve recently been learning about shape in maths, reminding ourselves of previous learning and 

then extending our understanding into angles in triangles.  

We have looked at lots of different text types in our Literacy learning. 

This has seen us writing recounts, reports, spooky stories and 

information texts! We are all very proud of our learning, particularly 

once we have edited and improved it so that it’s the best it can be.  

 

The year 5 playleader team are doing a fantastic job of supporting lunchtimes, even running 

fundraising events to raise money for new playground equipment! 

We have also really enjoyed working 

with and learning from lots of 

different v isitors at our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 information 
Wow! Apart from a real acceleration in the learning we are now capable of (I ’m sure you have 

noticed this with the way your child has improved their approach to home learning), we have 

enjoyed other activ ities too, such as the Life Education Bus (which you may have seen parked in 

the courtyard) and a circus skills workshop. Look at our brilliant photos: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School Clubs 
Children in our Phase have the opportunity to enjoy lots of clubs as follows. If you are picking your 

child up after a club, please wait in the courtyard (under the covered area if it’s raining!) for the 

club to finish, then your child will be brought to you at 4.15pm by the teacher running the club. 

 

Day & time Club & adult responsible 

Tuesdays 3.15 – 4.15pm Y6 Home Learning (Mr Hankin) 

KS2 Playleaders (Mrs Louise) 

KS2 Choir (Mr Blurton) 

Thursdays 3.15 – 4.15pm Y5 Home learning (Miss Shopland) 

 

Fridays 3.15 – 4.30pm KS2 football club (Mr Pike & Mrs Louise) 

 

Home learning 
Home learning is given out every week. It is very important that your child is given the opportunity 

to carry out their home learning activ ities at some point during the week, to enhance the learning 

that takes place in school. I f you are finding it difficult to prov ide that time to your child, perhaps 

they would benefit from home learning club. I f you feel that this would support you, please get in 

contact with your child’s learning leader and we will make a place available for  them. I t’s a great 

opportunity for your child to complete some of their home learning and to ask about anything 

they may not understand. Home learning club sees children discussing problems, finding solutions 

and completing activ ities together. When they need a teacher’s help, they ask and are involved 

in a discussion to help them make progress. I t really is a helpful learning environment and a 

pleasure to be involved in. Get them signed up! 

 

Celebrations 
Assemblies take place each day for our children. On Monday, certificates are awarded before 

our SEAL assembly. Check your child’s Reading & Contact Book each week to ensure you don’t 

miss their award! All parents/carers are very welcome. On Tuesday, the children enjoy singing with 

Mr Blurton then Mrs Cousins and Miss Shopland continue with the SEAL theme on Wednesday and 

Thursday. On Friday, a child from each class is selected by their teacher to receive an award for a 

variety of different reasons. Keep an eye out for the school newsletter for further details. 

 

Any other information and important dates for your diary 
Well, as you probably guessed, this newsletter was written before our current situation regarding 

the school closure. With regard to future diary dates: we’re in the same boat as you - we don’t 

know! We will, however, keep you updated v ia the website and School Gateway. 

As we move into the Easter holidays, I would just like to take this opportunity to thank you for your 

ongoing best efforts in keeping your children safe – it really is the most important thing we can all 

do. 
With regard to learning, if your child is in Year 5, keep checking your class home learning page on 

the school website. The Year 6 children already have home learning activities set for the holiday 

period but following discussions we had when we were last together, they should be completing 

those on a daily basis – one hour of home learning and one hour or more of new learning set v ia 

our school website (Year 6 page.) 

Miss Shopland and I  will continue to provide daily activ ities via the website during term-time. We’re 

already lov ing the comments and learning that you are sharing with us – it’s always great to hear 
from you!  

In addition, all children should continue to complete ongoing reading commitments including 

comments in their Reading and Contact book during term-time. Teachers will be very busy 

reading and responding to those comments when we return to school! 

 

Thanks for taking the time to read this newsletter and for providing your continued support. I’m 

looking forward to when everything can return to normal and we can get back to providing high 

quality learning and care for your children on a daily basis. Until then, please keep yourself and 

others safe. 
Graeme Hankin – Key Stage 2 Phase Leader 



 


